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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 16th May  2016 – 17.30-19.00 p.m .  Venue – Holt Youth Project/The Red Heart, Bodham.
Attendees: Jessica Read (representing Norfolk Youth Parliament and NNYAB’s Young Commissioners), Brian Hannah (chair), Anastasia Twigg, Jo Todd, Rebecca Champion, Lynn Friel, Sonia Shuter.
Apologies: Mike Beard, Sharon Matthews, Robert Speck, Anne Ridley and Nula Cooper.
Agenda (With the addition of item 2, previously been missed off the agenda.)
1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (B.H)

2. Minutes of the last meeting (B.H)
3. Update on Commissioning Plan – North Norfolk ‘Blah’ LGBT+ Youth Project Annual Report, Fakenham ‘Motors’ Project Annual Report, North Norfolk ‘ Horizons’ Annual Project Report (A. T)

4. Needs analysis and priority setting (A.T)
5. Update on Individual Grant decisions (Young Commissioners/A.T)
6. NNYAB supporting Early Help in its use of plain English (L.F)
7. A.O.B

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions/Minutes
After welcoming members and passing on apologies, we did a round robin to introduce ourselves.  
2. Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes were agreed; (Thanks to Kezi Bennett and Sharon Mathews for their notes). Agreed action:-A.T to research existing & planned YMH1st Aid provision for North Norfolk.  A.T made contact with Layla Dickerson from ‘MIND’ and Emily Ruddick from ‘The Wellbeing Service’ to enquire about their provision and in particular their plans for delivery of the Mental Health First Aid Course.  Neither had any plans to deliver the course.  A meeting has also been organised with First Focus Fakenham to discuss provision and whether they have any plans for Mental Health First Aid Courses.     

3. Update on Commissioning Plan 
· Fakenham ‘Motors’ Project Annual Report – A.T felt that the report was well structured and gave a comprehensive account of the work undertaken under each requirement of the service level agreement. It was acknowledged that EP Youth had funded the project prior to receiving the agreed funding and planned to use the funding now received to continue to deliver the project through the 2016-17 financial year. It was also agreed therefore that they had fulfilled their obligation to match fund. Unfortunately the bus was not in action when young commissioners visited the project recently although the activity undertaken showed evidence of established relationships and illustrated that the project was more than the bus itself.  L.F noted the immense value to the locality gained from what EP Youth is able to offer via their bus and suggested it would be good to have several more. 
· North Norfolk ‘Blah’ LGBT+ Youth Project Annual Report –The report gave an overview of the structure, content and outcomes of the project and how it had continued to offer a similar level of service despite reduced funding.  A.T did a quality assurance visit to one of the workshops delivered as part of North Walsham High School’s health focussed, carousel event in February.  Through the session focussed on bullying, the workshop raised awareness of the effects of discrimination and bullying generally, and specifically related to LGBT+.  A.T. asked the board to consider whether it would agree to pay the additional £2,500 match funding allocated to the project, on the basis that they had delivered the project without any funding for several months, due to miss-communication during the time of transition between the previous and existing YAB co-ordinator. S.S. suggested that the board enquire about the actions taken to secure match funding before a decision on this can be made. 
Action agreed:-A.T to contact Norfolk LGBT+ to enquire about actions they have taken to secure match funding.

· North Norfolk ‘ Horizons’ Annual Project Report  -  Although members of the board were aware that the agreed targets were likely to be low due to the uncertainty around continuing funding, the extent of how low the actual figures were came as a surprise; (>50%, of which 50% of those were participants referred from the 15/16 financial year). Given the above, and continuing concerns around the geographic limitations of the service being offered in North Norfolk, the estimated budget, showing an over spend beyond the £51,071.00 allocated, appears incongruent.  Members of the board decided not to accept the report or to agree to the payment of the first instalment of PAYP funding, until further information addressing these points is provided from MAP.  
Actions agreed:-members present would scrutinise the report further and e-mail any further comments to A.T. A.T will arrange a meeting with MAP and Robin Konieczny to discuss the points raised and hopefully agree an action plan for future delivery. 
4. Needs analysis and priority setting 
This item was saved for a specific meeting to be arranged prior to the next full board meeting due to the time-constraints of the current meeting and in recognition of the fact that there were still surveys that had been completed by Sheringham High School and Woodfields School that may still need to be inputted.  However, general indications from the surveys already completed by over 350 young people across North Norfolk show the main issues young people want support with in descending order are;
1. Mental Health & Wellbeing, 
2. Bullying in School,  

3. Access to Training & Educational Opportunities, 
4. Things to Do and Places to Meet Safely,
 5. Keeping Safe Online.
It was noted that J.R. has a particular interest in the issue of bullying in schools and based her election campaign to become the NNMYP on this.  This is also one of the main priorities for the Youth Parliament.  At the last Young Commissioners meeting they chose their 3 priorities as; support for mental health & wellbeing, information and support around domestic violence and support with family and personal relationships.
5. Update on Individual Grant decisions.
Young Commissioners (Y/C) have agreed 2 recent applications for individual grant funding both for computer equipment. The first was for £150.00 and the second was for £200.00.  The reason the second was awarded more was due to the impact of ongoing health difficulties which the Y/C felt would affect the individuals ability to add to the funding awarded.
6. NNYAB supporting Early Help in its use of plain English
L.F. requested that Y/C support the E.H. team by proof reading the documents produced for service users.  A.T & J.R. agreed to discuss the issue at the next Y/C meeting.
7. A.O.B
R.C. asked about the progress of the Secret Shopper for Health Project.  A.T. said Y/C had planned a full day of activity, visiting local pharmacies during the May/June half- term break, but as yet had not looked at the online aspect.  R.C. requested that Y/C film their evaluations to be used in future meetings of the Clinical Commissioning Group.

B.H. informed the members present that this would be his final meeting as the chair of the NNYAB as he planned to spend more time with his family.  Board members thanked B.H. for his commitment to the board and wished him well in his retirement.
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